
  
 

 

 

Newsletter 12th June 2020 
email: secretary@cury.cornwall.sch.uk 

Teach a child how they should live and they will remember it all their life. Proverbs 22:6 

www.curyschool.co.uk 

 
 
Dear Parents, 
It has been lovely to welcome some of our children back to school and to bring life back into the building. The 
children and staff have been amazing in adapting to the ‘new normal’. I would like to thank the Cury team for 
all of their hard work in preparing the school and making it possible for us to open last week.  
It has taken a great deal of planning to make sure that the school is as safe as possible for the children and staff 
to return. We have followed all of the DFE guidance for reopening and will continue to do so. We all have a 
responsibility in making sure we keep ourselves and others safe and we ask parents to make sure they are also 
following the Government guidance outside of school hours. It is also critical that children do not attend if they 
or a member of their household has symptoms of coronavirus. It is essential that you inform the school 
immediately by calling the school or emailing head@cury.cornwall.sch.uk  or secretary@cury.cornwall.sch.uk.  
I have continued to be impressed by the home learning that has been shared with class teachers. Well done for 
continuing with your studies at home and producing a wide range of creative work. Please keep sharing your 
learning and remember to email if we can support the home learning in anyway.  
We ask parents to keep in regular contact with the school. As a school we have a duty of care to our pupils and 
we have a responsibility to inform the Education Welfare Service (EWO) if we have not had any contact with a 
family for 10 days. Therefore, we kindly ask parents to make sure they remain in contact with us through email, 
such as submitting pupils’ work or responding to school emails.  If we have not had any contact with a family 
we will endeavour to phone, email and text before having to refer to the EWO. In addition, if any family feels 
that we can support them in anyway during this challenging time please email or call the school.  
I would also like to politely remind parents that Key Worker provision needs to be booked by the Thursday 
morning the week before the provision is needed. This is to ensure that we have a room and staffing available.  
As I have said in many previous communications, and I will keep saying it: ‘Thank You’. Your support to the 
school during this most challenging time is appreciated and valued more than I can ever say. 
Thinking of you all, 
Lucy  
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Poldhu News 

On Wednesday morning, the children from Poldhu class had a special visitor in their classroom. It was a 
robin! The robin flew through the door and spent the morning in the reading corner. The bird finally flew 

out of the window. The children were very excited and enjoyed having the robin in their classroom.    
Well done to Jowan who got 5/5 on his spelling test this week.  

A message for Class 1 from Mrs Hesselbo home learners.  Please remember to let us know how you 
get on with your weekly spelling test, send us a message on Showbie.  We would love to celebrate 
your success! 

 
  

 

Thank you to Ada for sharing 
her home learning with us.  Ada 
has been working very hard 
each day.  Here she is 
completing some careful 
drawing and writing whilst 
discovering more about some of 
her favourite sea creatures.  We 
are always so pleased to see 
your learning added to your 
Tapestry account. 

  
 

 

Polurrian Class 

 

Adah has produced this timeline showing the 
order of the Tudor Monarchs 

  
 
Liam has been 
documenting his daily 
walk in different ways – 
this week it was a 
story!  

 

  
 
Corin has 
been getting 
creative as he 
begins 
learning 
about the 
Tudors in 
History  



 

 
  Diary Dates 

July 22nd - July 23rd - INSET Day 

24th July - 2nd September - Summer Holidays 3rd September - Return to school 

 

 

 
This week's Stars of the Week... 
 

Well another week where the children of Cury have not made our decision easy. So many children have been busy 
uploading learning to Showbie/Tapestry and sharing their work. We have been truly impressed- please keep it up. 

Poldhu Stars of the Week-  

Ada for sharing a fantastic variety of learning on her Tapestry account. 
She always shows curiosity and interest within her home learning activities. 
This week she explored pattern making by building towers, drawing and making patterns in a fruit kebab. 
Excellent playful learning Ada 
Jowan for fantastic effort with his spellings, phonics and maths work in school this week and not giving up 
when given a challenge. Well done Jowan!  
 
Polurrian Stars of the Week-  

James – he has engaged in everything this week, Showbie every day ixl and Rockstars 

Aedan – for coping so well with the new routines in school 

 

 

 

 


